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    July 23, 2019 

 
 
Hon. Kathleen Burgess 
Secretary  
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza  
Albany, NY 12223-1350 

 
 

RE: Case 17-G-0606, Non-Pipe Solutions Tariff Modifications   
 
 

Dear Secretary Burgess: 
 

Consolidated Edison Company of New York, Inc. (“Con Edison” or the “Company”) is 
filing with the Public Service Commission (the “Commission”) amendments to its Schedule for 
Gas Service, P.S.C. No. 9 – Gas (the “Gas Tariff”), applicable to its customers in Manhattan, and 
the Bronx, the First and Third Wards of Queens and certain municipalities in the County of 
Westchester.1     

 
The revised Tariff Leaves, which are identified below, are filed to become effective on 

September 1, 2019: 
  

Leaf No.  Revision No. Superseding No. 
   155.1 
   386.3 
 

  9 
  5 

 6 
  3 

 
Reasons for and Summary of Proposed Tariff Modifications 

 
On March 4, 2019, the Company filed proposed modifications to its Gas Tariff to provide 

for the recovery of certain costs associated with trucked and stored compressed natural gas 
(“CNG”) and liquefied natural gas (“LNG”) projects that are not currently covered by the 
                                                           
1 Since Con Edison and Orange and Rockland Utilities, Inc. (“O&R”) operate a joint gas portfolio, O&R is making a 
contemporaneous tariff filing that proposes to update its gas tariff leaves consistent with the changes proposed by 
Con Edison. 
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2  

definitions of gas costs in the Gas Cost Factor (“GCF”) and Daily Delivery Service (“DDS”); 
and to modify the DDS security provision applicable to Gas Marketers participating in the 
Purchase of Receivables Program (the “March Filing”).  The tariff changes were proposed to 
become effective July 1, 2019. 
 

On May 31, 2019, at the request of the Staff of the Department of Public Service 
(“Staff”), the Company postponed to September 1, 2019 the effective date of the tariff changes 
that were filed in the March Filing.  Accordingly, the Company filed Supplement No. 86 to the 
Gas Tariff, to postpone the effective date of the tariff changes to September 1, 2019. 
 

Based upon further discussions with Staff, the Company is proposing  changes to clarify 
the descriptions of  Fixed Gas Costs in the GCF and to clarify the Tier 3 (Peaking Service) of the 
DDS to recover CNG and LNG project development costs. 
 

 
Notice and Conclusion 

 
The Company has completed publication of the notice of the March Filing.  Since the 

changes proposed today are only meant to further clarify the language proposed in the March 
Filing, the Company respectfully requests waiver from the Commission’s notice requirements 
with respect to the tariff changes filed today. 

 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 

/s/ William A. Atzl, Jr.  
Director 
Rate Engineering Department 
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